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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
LǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŦƛƴƛǎƘ ƴŜȄǘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ŀǘ мǇƳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ōǊŜŀƪΗ ¢ƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 

increasingly uncomfortable due to the heat wave and heat build-up within the central atrium of the Academy 

building and classrooms. 

I have really appreciated the communications from you with suggestions regarding the heat build-up throughout 

the day. Following student feedback and request, we have adapted the uniform expectations to allow freedom 

for PE tops and shorts to be worn as an alternative to uniform if students wish. Students have really valued this 

and feel listened to when they have seen the relaxing of rules for their benefit.  

Due to the expectations of extreme heat next Monday and Tuesday, we have also decided to amend the school 

day as the weather is being reported as a risk to health. So on Monday and Tuesday only, school will finish at 

1pm after an early lunch so that they are not in the building at the extreme heat when we may experience 40 

degrees within the Academy and lessons. If this causes any difficulty for you, please contact my PA Jennie Phillips 

Jennie.phillips@bexhillacademy.org  

 

This week we had coffee tasting from the organisation and charity Change Please who were recently featured on 

TV by Jamie Oliver as they put 100% of profit back to supporting the homeless. The coffee was delicious and will 

be our main supplier from September when we switch from Chartwells to Harrisons for our catering. Please do 

research the Change Please charity as we are keen to support this very worthy cause. https:// changeplease.org/ 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ȅŜǘ Ǝƻǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ aŀǘƛƭŘŀ ƘǳǊǊȅ ŀǎ ǎŜŀǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŦƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ 

excited about this first school performance for two years! Do come along if you want a treat and a definite feel-

good factor. 

mailto:Jennie.phillips@bexhillacademy.org
https://changeplease.org/


I could mention the recent graduation awards, Scholarship presentations and award trips. However, I am 

genuinely delighted with every child and the progress they are making not just with their academic journey but in 

their attitudes, skills for life and self-belief. Employers equally rate character and ability to be resilient and decent 

good people alongside qualifications. This is central to our curriculum aims and we care for every one of our 

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǊŜŀŘƛƴŜǎǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ƭƛŦŜ 

Well done to our fabulous students for raising £400 for the Ukrainian Appeal fund through our recent mufti day. 
 
Have a relaxing and enjoyable weekend. 
 

 
 
Catherine Davies 
Executive Principal 
MA, MBA, BA (Hons), NPQH  
 

Mobile Phone Policy 

We are reviewing our mobile phone policy and would like to involve you as our parents in this process. Since 

lockdown we have noticed an increase in studentsΩ dependency on their mobile phones. This has caused a 

distraction from learning for some students and also a number friendship issues. During the school day it is 

important that studentsΩ main focus is on learning. In order to ensure this happens we would like to take away 

any distractions that prevents this. A number of schools are now using either a complete ban on mobile phones in 

school or seeking alternatives that enable students to have their phones but prevent access to them during the 

school day. We are investigating the possibility of using the following device (see below) as it has been highly 

recommended to us by other schools in the local area. Please look at the website if you would like more 

information https://www.overyondr.com/ 

In essence the students will place their phone in a pouch that is provided by the school (the school will invest in 

the purchasing of the first pouch supplied for the students and the devices that release the phones). This will 

enable the students to keep their phones during the school day but not access them during valuable learning 

time. We are also consulting with our student council to ensure we take on board all points of view.  

We will be setting up an opportunity for you to come in to ask questions on this in the very near future. 

  

https://www.overyondr.com/


 

 

 

Staff to Contact  

If you need to speak to a member of ǎǘŀŦŦ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘǳǘƻǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ 

instance. You are welcome to copy in their Pastoral MŀƴŀƎŜǊ ŀƴŘ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ [ŜŀŘŜǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ƛǘΩǎ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ 

Learning Leads will liaise with the Senior Leadership Team to coordinate a response where necessary. 



CƻǊ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ǉǳŜǊƛŜǎ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǎǘŀŦŦ 

contact details.  

Year 7  
Pastoral Manager ς Nikki Austin ς Nikki.austin@bexhillacademy.org 
Learning Leader ς Natalie Bishop ς Natalie.bishop@bexhillacademy.org  
Senior Leader ς Chris Steward ς Christopher.Steward@bexhillacademy.org  
 
Year 8  
Pastoral Manager ς Denise Bradbury ς Denise.bradbury@bexhillacademy.org 
Learning Leader ς Alex Humphrey ς Alex.humphrey@bexhillacademy.org  
Senior Leader ς Luke Borland ς Luke.borland@bexhillacademy.org  
 
Year 9  
Pastoral Manager ς Kim Fuller ς Kim.fuller@bexhillacademy.org 
Learning Leader ς Matt Dann ς Matthew.dann@bexhillacademy.org  
Senior Leader ς Wendy Minns - Wendy.Minns@bexhillacadermy.org  
 
Year 10  
Pastoral Manager ς Nicky Humphries ς Nicola.humphries@bexhillacademy.org 
Learning Leader ς Ben Eldridge ς Ben.eldridge@bexhillacademy.org  
Senior Leader ς Trudy Hillman - Trudy.Hillman@bexhillacademy.org  
 
Year 11  
Pastoral Manager ς Cheryl Kemp ς Cheryl.Kemp@bexhillacademy.org 
Learning Leader ς Mike Hutchins ς Michael.hutchins@bexhillacademy.org  
Senior Leader ς Farouk Tumi ς Farouk.Tumi@bexhillacademy.org  

Calendar Dates 
 
Monday 18th ς Wednesday 20th July ς Matilda Theatre Show ς Tickets are on sale 
Thursday 21st July ς Sports Day ς Students will finish school at lunchtime. 
Friday 22nd July ς The School is CLOSED 
 
Monday 5th September ς Students return to school 
Tuesday 21st February 2023 ς HPV Vaccinations (Y8&9) 
Tuesday 21st March 2023 ς Teen Booster Vaccinations (Y9) 
 

¸ƻǳǊ /ƘƛƭŘΩǎ DŀǘŜǿŀȅ !ŎŎƻǳƴǘ 

Any funds left on your ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Dateway account will transfer over to our new catering providerΣ IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴΩǎΣ in 

September so there is no need to remove all funds and request a transfer as it will be automatic. 

mailto:Nikki.austin@bexhillacademy.org
mailto:Natalie.bishop@bexhillacademy.org
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mailto:Cheryl.Kemp@bexhillacademy.org
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mailto:Farouk.Tumi@bexhillacademy.org


Student achievement outside of school    

Harry has been cast a main role in the up-and-coming Summer 

Youth Project at the White Rock Theatre of 'Bugsy Malone' as 

'Fat Sam', he is extremely proud and will be busy this summer 

break attending rehearsals with performances on Thursday 

11th August - Saturday 13th August. Harry will be performing in 

all 4 shows. 

Harry has also been cast in BLODS (Bexhill Light Operatic 

Dramatic Society) Christmas production of 'Elf the Musical' at 

the De Lar Warr Pavilion, Harry has been given 2 parts in the 

ensemble as a 'Teenager' and an 'Elf'. Harry had to attend an 

audition workshop which had over 90 performers audition for 

40 parts. He is really excited to be in his first BLODS production. 

Show week is 21-24th December 2022, Harry will be performing 

in all 6 shows. 

I wanted to express my gratitude to Bexhill Academy for their 

belief in Harry and awarding him the Drama scholarship for the 

2nd year running. He has grown so much in confidence and has decided to start his LAMDA exams preparation for 

September. 

Obviously, this week is all about Matilda, he has loved every single second being part of his first show with the 

Academy. I am so excited to see his 'Mr Wormwood' next week. 

IŀǊǊȅΩǎ ƳǳƳ 

MATILDA THE MUSICAL 

¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ŦŀǎǘΗ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ōƻƻƪ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƛŎƪŜǘ ǘƻ aŀǘƛƭŘŀ ǘƘŜ aǳǎƛŎŀƭ Ww ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǇare to be amazed 

by the spectacular performances. We are excited to share with you the hard work, commitment and dedication of 

our students, who have worked with utmost professionalism during the rehearsal process.  

wƻŀƭŘ 5ŀƘƭΩǎ Matilda The Musical JR. is adapted from the full-length musical which was based on the book by 
Roald Dahl, and features a book by Dennis Kelly and music and lyrics by Tim Minchin. The show opened on the 
West End in 2011 and made its Broadway premiere in 2013. The musical earned seven Olivier Awards, including 
ά.Ŝǎǘ bŜǿ aǳǎƛŎŀƭΣέ ŀƴŘ ŦƛǾŜ ¢ƻƴȅ ŀǿŀǊŘǎΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ¢ƘŜ ¢ƻƴȅ ŦƻǊ ά.Ŝǎǘ .ƻƻƪ ƻŦ ŀ aǳǎƛŎŀƭΦέ  
 
Matilda, a little girl with astonishing wit, intelligence and psychokinetic powers, lives with cruel parents who find 
her to be a nuisance, a lousy little worm, and a bore. When Matilda enters her first term at school, she captures 
the attention of Miss Honey, a kind teacher, and the two form a wonderful friendship. Unfortunately, the school 
is ruled by a tempestuous and mean headmistress named Miss Trunchbull, who hates children and delivers cruel 
and unjust punishments to all her charges. Matilda is determined to change her story, but will her cleverness and 
courage be enough to withstand the reign of Miss Trunchbull?  
 
Performances are on Monday 18th July 7pm, Tuesday 19th July 7pm, Wednesday 20th July at 5pm AND 7.30pm and 
tickets cost £6 for adults £4 for concessions.  
.hhY bh² ǘƻ ŀǾƻƛŘ ŘƛǎŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘΦ ά 

όwƻŀƭŘ 5ŀƘƭΩǎ Matilda The Musical JR. is presented through special arrangement with and all authorized materials are supplied by Music 

Theatre International 423 West 55th Street, New York, NY 10019, 212-541-4684, mtishows.com.) 



Rachel Leadley 
Rachel.Leadley@bexhillacademy.org  
 

 
Duke of Edinburgh  
 
Well done to the following students who completed the Expedition Section of their DofE Bronze Award last 
weekend. They coped well with the heat and showed the skills they had learned after school and on the training 
weekend. 
 
Grace T, Phoebe C, Amellie H, Aimee G, Abbi R, Marshall R, Cass C, Ethan F, Oliver N, Cyrus A, Mehmet R, Alfie 
McLaughlin, Claudia E, Maya F, Ava S-M, Herbie M, Ryan S, Callum S, Oliver T, Lydia W, Daisy G-M, William G 
 

mailto:Rachel.Leadley@bexhillacademy.org


 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scholar Celebration Evening 

It was with great pride and pleasure that we welcomed all our Scholars and parents/carers into the Academy for 

our Scholar Celebration Evening this week. After an incredible academic year that has seen our Scholars work 

unbelievably hard to develop themselves, grow their skills, knowledge, resilience and overcome many challenges, 

it was wonderful to celebrate their successes together.  

We were extremely fortunate to welcome a guest speaker- Three Lions international Hockey Player name who 

spoke to our studeƴǘǎ ŀōƻǳǘ Ψ¢ƘŜ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ǘƻ ƎǊŜŀǘƴŜǎǎΩΦ hǳǊ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ǝƻŀƭǎ ƻŦ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ 



world class was enhanced as they realised that they are just at the start of their exciting journey to becoming the 

best in their fields.  

The success and achievements so far would not have been possible without the incredible team of dedicated staff 

who work tirelessly day in, day out on top of their regular commitments and lives to support our Scholars- a huge 

thank you must be extended to the wonderful staff team.  

Congratulations to all of our Bexhill Academy Scholars and we look forward to continuing to work with you as you 

and develop into the world class individuals we know you will become.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Maths UKMT Challenge 
 
In April over 180 of our Year 7 and 8 pupils took part in the 
national UKMT Junior Maths Challenge. This challenges 
mathematical reasoning, precision of thought, and fluency in using 
basic mathematical techniques to solve interesting problems.  
 
Participants 



Safiya A, Humaira A, Imtiyaz A, Mariya A, Luca A, Mia A, Grace A, Jon B, Madeline B, Harriet B, Tiffany B, Reece B, 

Zoe B, Charlie B, Ashlee B, Kasey C, Charlotte C, Yasmina C, Olivia C, Jamie C, Jack C, Digby C, Alfie C, Louie D, 

Oscar D, Gemma D, Georgina D, Marlie D, Paul D, Lois D, Olivia F, Logan F, Oliver G, Ryan H, Albi H, Ethan H, Poppy 

H, Archie H, Louisa H, Rebecca H, Molly H, Bella H, Emilia H, James H, Rory H, Kahlan J, Scarlett J, George L, George 

L, Millie L, Katie L, Raefe M, Erin M, Cory M, Mollie-Rose M, Carlos M, Kenzie M, Will M, Summer M, Monty M, 

Hayden N, Jack N, Fletcher O, Roxie O, Simon P, Cally P, Seth P, Darcey P, Sam P, Roxanne P, Imogen R, Lily R, 

Matthew R, Sal R, Imogen S, Jacob S, Ella S, Mollie S, George S, Isabelle S, Elijah S, Molly S, Jason S, Kerusso S, 

Finley T, Stas T, Emily T, Daisy T, Scarlett T, Ivy U, Amburs V, Tomas V, Alfie W, Alfie W, Poppy W, Taryn W, Edward 

W, Max W, Dylan W, Talulah W, Freddie W, Beth W, Kiana W, Samuel Y, Amelia Y, Stanley Z, Ethan A, Ruby A, 

Amaan A, Alesha B, Logan B, Amy B, Will C, Joshua C, Sophia D, Toby D, Callum E, Thomas G, Aariyan G, Luke J, 

Jude N, Matthew N, Bailey N, Alex O, Maximilian R, William R, Scarlett S, Rubi-Lee S, Jacob T, Noi V, Myle W 

Careers and Employability at Bexhill Academy  

WOW what a week our Y10 students had last week on work experience! The feedback from students and 
employers was overwhelmingly a success, and most have now came back to school with a clear idea of what they 
want to do and what they need to do to achieve their future aspirations. Some of our students have also 
managed to secure weekend and summer jobs from their placements. 
 
Some quotes from employers  
 
άReally pleased with Sophie this weekΦέ                                      
άZachary has been really helpful and consistent all weekΦέ                 
άJacob has been fantastiŎΣ Ǝƻǘ ǎǘǳŎƪ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƎƻƻŘΦέ   
άAbigail is an absolute pleasure, been so helpfulΦέ                                 
άYunus is a wonderful boy and he's gone above and beyond what was expected. In everyday, great 
jobΦέ                                 
άEmily has been wonderful. Helping with ǎƘƻǿ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΦέ 
άReally enjoyed having him. Harleyjay wants a full time job there!έ 
 
Well done Y10. 
 
    

 
Approximately 200 students took part in the Bexhill taster 
day on Monday and was really useful in allowing them to 
decide which colleges to apply for in October.   

 
Year 9 Careers Trip Wednesday 13th July at Bexhill College ά²ǊƛǘŜ Lǘ ¦Ǉέ  
52 students in Year 9 went with their English teachers to a write it up day at Bexhill College. 
They saw a performance from the college then they had to write up a news article. Students really enjoyed the 
event and being in the college environment. 
 
Jobs of the Week Apprenticeships  
Each week I will update the list of apprenticeships jobs available in the local area. 
You can access these at   https://uk.indeed.com/jobs?q&l=tn39%204by&vjk=35d5484165048446 

https://uk.indeed.com/jobs?q&l=tn39%204by&vjk=35d5484165048446


 

 

 
 
Donna Mills  
Lead for Careers and Employability   
 

 

Mrs Watts ς Art 

Well what a year, I do not feel the Art Department has stopped this year. We seem 

to be continually trying desperately to meet deadlines for local events, exhibitions, 

competitions. Our BRILLIANT artwork created by our BRILLIANT students seems to be in 

demand all the time. Here is our year (just the big events) 

September 2021- Rye Arts festival, GCSE artwork exhibited in Ethel Loves Me on Rye High Street. 

October 2021 ς bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ тΩǎ ¢ƻƛƭŜǘ wƻƭƭ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΣ ƻǳǊ тΩǎ ŀǊǘǿƻǊƪ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘƛƻƴΦ LƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ .h. ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 

Brilliance.  

November 2021- Social media Logo competition. New frames purchased (60 and exhibited around school) 

December 2021 Year 11 Mock exams. Greetings card competition  

January 2022 Bexhill Light Festival and Year 7 BIG MARKMAKING CHALLENGE. February 2022 Our Ducklings arrive 

for Follow that Duck. 

March 2022 Students start to design for Follow the duck, we are over whelmed by the quality and made a 

shortlist of 879 possible designs. 



April 2022 Start to paint of two ducklings for Follow that duck. GCSE Art exams. 

May 2022 Platinum Jubilee Installation using recycled plastic and card - 300+ birds in flight 

June 2022 Two Ducklings start nesting in Bexhill Library. 

July 2022 ς Preparing two boards for Hastings Museum the design work and our journey for Follow that Duck, 

opening in Summer holidays. 

STOP PRESS! We have just been told that our 3 entries (Year 10 into 11 GCSE students) that were entered for the 

Farleys Art Trust Awards have all been shortlisted and will be in the exhibition opening in October next academic 

year. Well done Ella L, Summer F and Ana-Maria MR. 

A special mention to our Art scholars Annmarie P, Rufus L, Oona RA, Hayden N, Natalie M, Scarlett S, Amelia P, 

Ana-Maria MR & Josh Y, thank you for all your excitement, enthusiasm and creativity. 

²Ƙŀǘ ŀ ȅŜŀǊΗ L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ŜƴƧƻȅ ƻǳǊ !Ǌǘ ŘŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΩǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƛƴ ǇƘƻǘographs.  Mary Watts Director of Arts 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


